
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Public Works Director, or designee, to execute a contract
with California Conservation Corps, State of California (CCC), in an amount not to exceed
$6,640, for the period of January 1, 2017 through June 30, 2017, to provide tree removal
services for the Rio Vista Elementary School Pedestrian Connection Project, Bay Point
area. (County Project No. 0662-6R4141) 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
59% Active Transportation Program (ATP) Funds, 26% Bay Point Area of Benefit Fund,
15% Local Road Funds.

BACKGROUND: 
The Rio Vista Elementary School Pedestrian Connection Project will complete a sidewalk
gap and bike lane on the north side of Pacifica Avenue, from Mariners Cove Drive to
approximately 525 feet west. This project is directly across from the Rio Vista Elementary
School in Bay Point.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/10/2017 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Nancy Wein, (925)
313-2275

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  10, 2017 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: Nancy Wein,   Adelina Huerta   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: January  10, 2017

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: EXECUTE a contract with California Conservation Corps to provide tree removal service. Dist.V



This project is receiving 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
$600,000 in Active Transportation Program (ATP) funds from the State which allowed
this underfunded project to go to construction. As part of the ATP grant requirements, the
County is required to partner with the local California Conservation Corps (CCC). CCC
is a state agency that provides work experience to adults to develop their project
management skills, teamwork, and project execution. 

The CCC has indicated their desire to remove the trees needed for the project to move
forward. In accordance with the Migratory Bird Treaty Act, tree removal work for the
project should be completed before February 1, 2017 in order to avoid nesting bird
season.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the contract is not approved, future ATP grant applications may be penalized since the
County did not partner with the CCC.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:

ATTACHMENTS
Agreement Addendum 
Standard Sponsor Agreement 
CCC Form 58 


